BEHAVIORAL HEALTH REDESIGN STEERING COMMITTEE (BHRSC)
Minutes — May 19, 2016

Call to Order. Chair Flanagan called the meeting of the Behavioral Health Redesign Steering
Committee to order at 12:02 P.M. in Rooms N1-N2, Fifth floor, Rock County Courthouse-East.

Committee Members Present: Chair Flanagan, Crusita Barrios, Commander Erik Chellevold,
Sheila DeForest, Neil Deupree, Supervisor Louis Peer, Linda Scott Hoag, Lance Horozewski, Tami
Lalor, Tim Perry, Michelle Rose-Barajas, Deputy Chief Jimmy Holford (alt. for Deputy Chief John
Olsen), Lindsay Stevens, Stacy Struessel (alt. for Emily Pelz), Verlene Orr at 12:10 P.M. and Ian
Hedges at 12:12 P.M.

Committee Members Absent: Judge Alan Bates, Brian Gies, Pastor Mike Jackson, Tricia
King, Laura Neece, Samantha Palan, and Dr. Ken Robbins.

Staff Members Present: Elizabeth Pohlman McQuillen, Criminal Justice System
Planner/Analyst; Randy Terronez, Assistant to the County Administrator; Melissa Meboe, HSD
Program Manager, Crisis Services; Amanda Lake, HSD Manager, AODA; Greg Winkler, HSD
Outpatient Services.

Others Present: Melanie Swanson, Compass Behavioral Health; Patty Slatter, Diane Hadsell,
and Colleen Wisch, NAMI-Rock County; Steve Howland; Ethel Below; Lynda Owens; Supervisor
Kathy Schulz; Billy Bob Grahn; Supervisor Linda Garrett; Marc Perry, Community Action; and
Wanda Sloan.

Approval of Agenda. Supervisor Peer moved approval of the agenda, second by Ms. Stevens.
ADOPTED.

Approval of Minutes of April 21, 2016. Mr. Horozewski moved approval of the minutes,
second by Mr. Deupree. ADOPTED.

Workgroup Updates, including Review of Strategic Plan Outcomes:

Data Workgroup: Chair Flanagan reminded the BHRSC this group has merged with the
EBDM Behavioral Health Information Workgroup and is working on how to best share behavioral
health information between criminal justice partners and behavioral health professionals. The group
has identified six priorities. Two of these priorities that will be moved forward into Phase VI are 1)
creating a mental health flag in Spillman and 2) creating and using a crisis face sheet to share with law
enforcement.

AODA: Ms. Lake said this group is working with the Heroin Task Force. They are currently
working on community events.

CCRG: Ms. Meboe said this group is being restructured. No meeting has been held but one is
scheduled for June.

Cultural Competency: Mr. Deupree said there will be a presentation during today’s meeting.

Kids Continuum of Care: Mr. Horozewski reported that the Rock County Youth Network is
offering parenting classes, two sessions thus far. Coordinated Services Team is working on community




outreach and planning a summer event. They served 43 families, 153 clients total in 2015. 90% were
Medicaid eligible. Some services used were individual counseling, day treatment and two youth were
admitted into residential care. Trauma Informed Care has been working on a sustainability plan for
2016. Safe and Stable Families has been working on system mapping the entire county for child abuse.

Adult Continuum of Care: Discussion later in today’s meeting.

Consumer/Family: Chair Flanagan said they have monthly topics. Next topic will be
‘laughter’. Meeting is first Wednesday of the month at 11:30.

Cultural Competency Presentation and Discussion. Mr. Deupree introduced Marc Perry
with Community Action. Mr. Perry has previously provided trainings for the Sheriff’s Office. Mr.
Perry shared a Power Point presentation with the committee. A couple of key points were, 1) there is a
difference between diversity and cultural competency, and 2) we must be inclusive of all backgrounds.
Mr. Perry will put his presentation into PDF format and provide it to Mr. Deupree for distribution. The
committee was reminded to bring diversity policies for our next meeting.

Plan for Adult Continuum of Care System Mapping. Chair Flanagan said that we will use
our June meeting to begin the process for system mapping. Ms. Pohlman McQuillen provided a
handout of discussion points on this topic from the BHRSC April meeting. What do we need to do to
be prepared to start system mapping? Suggestions were: 1) use an outside facilitator (Lisa Furseth-
retired Director from Community Action was suggested) 2) start with a flow chart using case examples
(entry and access points included) 3) integrate real life experiences with barriers including difficulty
accessing care 4) identify where there are opportunities for prevention. An email will go out to
committee members asking for examples.

Update on Justice and Mental Health Collaboration Grant Activities. The grant for the jail
re-entry program will be ending. There will be a joint effort between the Sheriff’s Office and Rock
County Human Services to continue funding in the 2017 budget.

Success Stories/Positive Qutcomes Related to Strategic Plan Goals. Mr. Grahn shared a
story on the importance of Narcan training. He personally knew of an incident where it saved the life
of an overdose victim. If anyone is interested in Narcan training, they can reach out to Sarah Johnson,
Janesville Mobilizing 4 Change, or Amelia Lyman, Aids Resource Center of Wisconsin.

Citizen Participation and Announcements. Melanie Swanson from Compass Behavioral
Health Clinic (formerly Janesville Counseling Center) passed around an open house invitation. They
will be hosting an open house on June 17, 2016 from 2-5 P.M.

Mr. Hedges announced that Ms. Flanagan has been selected as the new Human Services Director
pending confirmation by the County Board on May 26, 2016.

Future Meeting Date: Thursday, June 16, 2016, 12:00 P.M., N1-N2, 5% Floor, Courthouse

East.




Adjournment. The meeting adjourned at 1:04 P.M. by acclamation.

Respectfully submitted,
Tracey VanZandt
HR Secretary

NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED BY COMMITTEE.




